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Wednesday 14 June: Dinner Meeting  
 

Wednesday 28 June: Dinner Meeting 

 
 

http://www.berowra.net/rotary
mailto:berowrarotary@gmail.com


Attendance                    

For apologies for a meetings, and bringing guests, 
please contact, Peggy Sanders 0413 481 854,  

by 5pm the Monday before a meeting. 

PROGRAMME, MEETINGS 
AND GUEST SPEAKERS             

 Rotary Year 2022 — 2023 

June 2023  

Wednesday 14 Dinner Meeting 

Wednesday 28 Dinner Meeting 

 Rotary Year 2023 — 2024 

July 2023  

Wednesday 12 Club Changeover Dinner  

Wednesday 26 Dinner Meeting 

August 2023  

Wednesday 9 Dinner Meeting  - Kathy Kendall Shamida Update 

Wednesday 23 Dinner Meeting 
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Rotary Berowra (from Asquith to Brooklyn) meets 
on the second and  fourth Wednesdays of the month, 
at Club Berowra (RSL Club) at 6.30pm for 7.00pm, 

unless otherwise indicated.  
Visitors, both men and women, are very welcome at 

the meetings of Rotary Berowra.   
Please call one of the  

members of Rotary Berowra listed below. 

The next Bulletin will be published for July 2023.  
  
Please submit your contributions to the Editor, 
Peggy Sanders, by 5pm Friday 30 June 2023 @ 
psanders@ozemail.com.au 
 

Kalori means the message stick 
used by the Aboriginal Tribes 

which lived in the sandstone ranges 
surrounding the Hawkesbury  

River.  Berowra is situated above a 
major area of the Hawkesbury.   

Berowra Waters—one of Sydney’s 
well known beauty spots—is  

depicted on our historic  
Club Banner. 

BOARD 2022—2023 
 

Co-Presidents: Trevor Bailey and Peggy Sanders 
Immediate Past President: Jeanette Bakker (dec) 
Past President: Trevor Bailey  
President-Elect: Trevor Bailey 
Secretary/Club Administration: Peggy Sanders 
0413 481 854 
Treasurer: Trevor Bailey 
 
Directors:  
 
Community Service: Sivaraj Sagathavan 
International: Kathy Kendall 
Youth: Tom Borg 
Vocational: Gil Stokes  
Foundation: Rich Moore 
Public Image: Peggy Sanders  
Membership: Trevor Bailey 0400 999 226 
 
Additional Roles: 
 
Bulletin Editor: Peggy Sanders 
District Conference: Peggy Sanders 
Public Officer: Trevor Bailey 
Welfare: Jan Childs 
Child Protection, Verification Officers:  
Carolyn Higgs and Peggy Sanders 
Attendance: Peggy Sanders 0413 481 854 

 
https://www.shamidaethiopia.com/ 

 

https://www.shamidaethiopia.com/
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During May we had an interesting presentation on Sound Therapy by 
Rafaele Joudry; and in our second meeting we had a general discussion 
and Club Forum.  

Congratulations to Kathy Kendall 
on her being named a PHF. 

Kathy Kendall is hereby named a 
PAUL HARRIS FELLOW in  

appreciation of tangible and significant assistance given for the  
furtherance of better understanding and friendly relations among  
peoples of the world.  
 
We had a busy May ahead—commencing with the Community  
Market Stall, followed by the Plant Sale — thanks to all who put in 
the time and effort to make these successful. 
 
In June there will be another Community Market Stall and it will be 
time for our Changeover Dinner. 
 
Trevor Bailey and Peggy Sanders  
Co-Presidents 
2022—2023 

 

 

Co-Presidents’ Report 

June 
Rotary Fellowships Month  

Rotary Fellowships are international groups that share a  
common passion. Being part of a fellowship is a fun way to 
make friends around the world, explore a hobby or profession, 
and enhance your Rotary experience. 

Saturday 3 June Community Market: fundraising for 
Shamida and Rotary  

Wednesday 14 June Dinner Meeting  

Wednesday 28 June Dinner Meeting 

Saturday 1 July 
 

District Changeover 12 noon  
 

DG Mina Howard and DGE Christine Owen invite you 
to join friends and leaders from across the District as 
we celebrate the service and accomplishments of  
Rotarians over the past year as we imagined Rotary, 
and begin to grow Rotary together in 2023-2024,  
creating hope in the world.  

https://www.crsadmin.com/eventportal/Registrations/PublicFill/EventPublicFill.aspx?evtid=ef2e9807-bc52-48fd-aced-4adcebc3e385
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Community Markets  
 
6 May 2023 organised by the Uniting Church at Berowra. 
This time we were able to participate in the Community  
Markets by putting up a stall to raise funds for local charities as well as for 
international charities through our pet project, Shamida. through the active 
participation of Mary and Kathy Kendall. Peggy Sanders, Trevor Bailey, Jan 
Childs and Yvonne Borg had brought in a lot of lovely household items for 

sale. Trevor Bailey, Rich Moore and Tom Borg were active in setting up the Gazebo and dismantling it at 
the end of our sale period. I thank Trevor Bailey, Rich Moore, Tom Borg, Peggy Sanders, Jan Childs, Mary 
and Kathy Kendall for making it another day of fun and fellowship. 
 
We plan to take part again in the next Community Markets at the same grounds on Saturday, 3 June 2023. 
So please set aside useable items that you hardly use or do not need but someone else could make good 
use of them. 

  
Mother’s Day Autumn Plant Sale – Saturday 13 May 2023 
 
What a day it was! At the onset we were not sure how well it would 
proceed, especially on the new grounds although very close to the 
previous one. Trevor Bailey, Tom Borg, Rich More, Gil Stokes, John, 
Justin and Jennah Bakker, Edwin Tomlins,  Shane Fitzsimmons and 
the Rovers Fellowship team were up early to set up the Marquee and 
the Gazebo, and unpack the plants. 
 
The weather was excellent. Whatever advertising and signs we had 
put up appeared to have worked as there was a continuous flow of 
people coming to buy the plants. Parking was not a problem. The 
nurseries, especially Valley View and Colourwise had supplied a very 
wide variety of colourful plants. Mary’s colour coding simplified the 
sale of the plants. Our cashiers were very busy collecting money and swiping credit cards. 
 
Rich and Trevor were busy with the sausage sizzle. 
 
Early in the afternoon as the plants were in need of some watering, even the heavens opened up with a 
mild drizzle for a short while to give the plants a fresher look.   All the sausages including the bacon and 
eggs were sold out. 
  
The Orchid Society put up their own Gazebo and sold a variety of orchids. They did very well as most of 
their plants were sold off. 
  
Even the nurseries were surprised and pleased that we had sold well over two thirds of the plants they had 
supplied. I would like to thank the following nurseries for delivering their plants to the site and billing us only 
for those plants that were sold, namely: Valley View Nursery, Cameron’s Nursery, Parker’s Camellias, 
Cleetondale Nursery and Pete’s Shoots and Leaves Wholesale Nursery. I would also like to thank  
Colourwise for the plants they supplied, especially their colourful Chrysanthemums, most of which were 
sold before the plant sale. They had supplied the plants two days in advance and we had to buy all those 
plants irrespective of sale, a practice that we may want to reconsider for the next plant sale. 
  
Overall, it was a very successful day with a significant amount of funds added to our coffers for our  
on-going charity work. 
  
My special thanks goes to Jan Childs, Mary Kendall, Kathy Kendal, Peggy Sanders, Trevor Bailey, Tom 
Borg, Jennah Bakker, John Bakker, Justin Bakker, Gill Stokes, Rich Moore, Shane Fitzsimmons, Edwin 
Tomlins, Chris Milligan and his Rovers Fellowship Team, namely, Linda Mitchell, Hayley Mitchel, David  
Antrim, Paul Duff, and Andrew Muirhead, without whose help it would not have been a successful day! 
 
Sivaraj Sagathavan,  
Community Service 

COMMUNITY SERVICE REPORT  
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The link to the donation page on Shamida's web-
site is below, click on 'Australia' and you can read 

the information about Shamida partnering with 
Rotary Australia Worldwide Community Service 

(RAWCS).  
 
 

 
If you click the "Donate Now" button, you will be able to view the RAWCS 

form.    
http://shamidaethiopia.com/donate 

 
Find out how you can help us help the kids: 

https://shamidaethiopia.com .  
 

 

 

http://shamidaethiopia.com/donate
https://shamidaethiopia.com/
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MEMBERS’ PAGE 

Birthdays, Anniversaries and                                  
Congratulations.…….. 
1 June — 30 June 
Happy Birthday to: Nil 
Happy Anniversary to: Nil 
 
Happy Anniversary of Induction to:  
Trevor Bailey (22/6) 

Rotary Year  2023—2024 

 July 2023 

Saturday 1 District Changeover 

Saturday 1 Community Market 

Saturday 8 Christmas in July on the Nepean Belle 
Paddlewheeler 

Saturday 15 Women’s Shelter Mini Fete 

 August 2023 

Saturday 5 Community Market 

Sunday 27 Berowra Woodchop 

Thursday 31 Daffodil Day  

 March 2024 

Friday 15 —
Saturday 16 

District Conference Central Coast 
Terrigal and Erina 

 

. 
 
 
 

From the Social Director 

Christmas in July on the  
Nepean Belle Paddlewheeler on 8 JULY.  
 
 
Yvonne Borg 
0421638727 

Condolences to Carolyn Higgs on the death 
of her father. 

 

 
Rotary  Matters   

On air  
Friday 3pm—4pm 


